Sample Letter to Congress – Please Customize and Put on Your Utility/Association/Company Letterhead

December 18, 2008

The Honorable XXXX XXXXXXXXXX

U.S. House of Representatives

The Honorable XXXX XXXXXXXXXX

United States Senate

RE:
Economic Stimulus Funding for Vital Water Infrastructure 

Dear Senator/Representative: 
As the manager/general manager/[or other title] of a water (utility/(association/company)  that serves/represents/employs XXXX citizens in your district/state, I ask that you support an allocation of at least $20 billion for water infrastructure in the economic stimulus legislation that will be considered in the new Congress.  

Recent surveys by municipal and utility organizations found that there are at least that many water-related projects ready to go as soon as a funding commitment is made.  An immediate investment of this magnitude would employ an estimated 700,000 American workers on repairs and improvements to water mains, leaking pipes, water and wastewater treatment plants, pumping stations, storage reservoirs, elevated tanks, security safeguards, installing green infrastructure to manage stormwater, and similar projects.  

In addition to directly creating jobs, water infrastructure projects stimulate other economic activity.  These projects depend on American pipe, fittings, cement, aggregates, and other products.  The US Conference of Mayors estimates that every job created in rebuilding our water systems creates over 3.6 jobs elsewhere and every dollar invested in water infrastructure adds $6.35 to the national economy.  Investments in water infrastructure also offer multiple benefits including protection of public health, improved water quality, and create lasting benefits by strengthening public health, safety, and our quality of life.  

Here in (include specific information about your community or state) 

Thank you for your consideration.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.
Sincerely,

